

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez Street, Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines Website: www.scouts.org.ph

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph

(632) 528-05-55 / (632) 527-51-09 / (632) 527-83-17 to 20 / Fax: (632) 528-05-77

01 August 2023

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Number 51

series 2023

TO

: REGIONAL SCOUT DIRECTORS COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVES

OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE AND IN-CHARGES OF OFFICE

SUBJECT: OPEN-CALL FOR SCOUTS AND HUMANITARIAN ACTION SERVICE

- The World Scout Bureau-Asia Pacific Region through the Boy Scouts of the Philippines will be extending assistance to those members of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines who are greatly affected by the Tropical Cyclone Doksuri (Egay).
- This is an opportunity for the Boy Scouts of the Philippines to take part in this humanitarian action through the Regional Coordinating Offices, Local Councils, Scouts, and Scout Leaders.
- Accordingly, we urge all Scouts and Scout Leaders to get involve by assessing your localities especially those areas heavily affected by the tropical cyclone and submit your assessment or situational report (with pictures) as soon as possible to your respective Local Council Office.
- The Local Council, in turn, will submit its gathered data to their respective Regional Coordinating Offices which will consolidate it and make immediate endorsement to the BSP National Office on or before <u>11 August 2023</u>.

5. For information, widest dissemination and compliance.

DIOSDADO MI SAN ANTONIO

OIC - Secretary General